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Petitioners: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works 

Thomas Minwegen, General Manager, Clark County Water Reclamation District 

Recommendation: 

Approve and authorize the respective Chairs sign an interlocal agreement between 

Clark County and Clark County Water Reclamation District for the construction 

and funding of Lamb Boulevard improvements as part of the Sandhill Road 

Interceptor project.  (Also sitting as the Clark County Water Reclamation District 

Board of Trustees) (For possible action) 
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 2020.000 Fund Name: Road 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.Pavement_Rehab 

Amount: $559,425 

Description: Lamb Blvd Improvements - Hacienda to Reno 

Additional Comments: N/A 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The Clark County Water Reclamation District ("CCWRD") has designed and is constructing a project known as 

"Sandhill Interceptor CCWRD Project No. 17012" (District's Project).  Clark County has a project known as 

"Lamb Boulevard between Hacienda Avenue and Reno Boulevard" (County's Project).  The County desires 

CCWRD to include the County's repaving and improvement plans to Lamb Boulevard between Hacienda Avenue 

and Reno Boulevard with the District's Project.  CCWRD is willing to construct and perform contract 

administration for the County's Project. 

 

The County will pay to CCWRD all actual construction costs in the not-to-exceed amount of $559,425, which is 

the estimated cost of the County's Project. 

 

The attached interlocal agreement further details the responsibilities, stipulations, and terms for both the County 

and CCWRD as they relate to this joint project. 

 

The County and the CCWRD's legal counsels have reviewed and approved the interlocal agreement as to form. 

 


